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Broadacres Junior School

September 2015

Principal’s Message:
Dear Parents/Guardians:






Welcome to the 2015-2016 school year at Broadacres.  I trust that you had a wonderful holiday with your family. We are looking forward to having the students back at school on Tuesday September 8th.  As always, our caretaking staff has done a fantastic job of getting the school ready for our return.  Our teachers have also put a lot of energy into preparing the classrooms to receive the children on September 8th when our doors open. It’s a lovely feeling to walk into a clean and welcoming building!
On September 8th all our programs will be up and running.  We welcome all our students in the English program, the gifted program and the French Immersion program.   On the first day of school all the students will meet on the back colas to meet their homeroom teachers.  Kindergarten students will enter through the entrance off Crendon Road.  This year we have implemented a staggered start time for our English Kindergarten students.  Mrs. Going and Mr. Lau have been in contact with families of those students to arrange their start times.
Our school has an open policy.  Please feel free to offer recommendations and become involved in our school.  For safety reasons, we strongly recommend that you begin your visit at the office.

There have been a few staff changes. In June we said goodbye to Mr. Krupa who taught in the grade 5 gifted program.  In August we also said goodbye Mr. Ogden.  Both Mr. Krupa and Mr. Ogden were surplus to Broadacres.  We thank them for the contribution they made to our school community and wish them all the best in their new schools.  
As our French program continues to grow we welcome Ms. Brusse to the Broadacres staff.  We received an allocation for a Special Needs Assistant in the afternoon; Ms. Reale will be filling that role.
We look forward to working with you to build a positive and nurturing school community for the students in the 2015-2016 school year.  Best wishes for a successful year!
“Together we’re better on our pathway from good to great!”
Regards,
L. Williams-George

Principal

Please review the following school policies and procedures with your children and help us to continue to build a positive learning environment for all students.

PUNCTUALITY

It is very important that students develop the habit of regular and on-time attendance.  Children will enter the school at 8:32 a.m.  The instruction day begins promptly at 8:32 a.m.  Please encourage punctuality. Students who arrive at school after 8:40 am must enter through the front doors of the building. 

BUS LOADING ZONE

We are concerned for the safety of our children when, on occasion, cars are parked in our “Bus Loading Zone”.  It is extremely important that our buses have unhindered access to this area.  We would appreciate your co-operation in this matter.  

We have had “near accidents” in the parking lots as some parents drop off students and they narrowly escape the moving vehicles in the lot. Some parents also park in the handicapped spaces and block teachers who need to park in the lots.  For safety reasons, we ask that you park on an adjacent street and walk your child onto the school property.
SAFE ARRRIVAL

We would like to remind everyone that we have a Safe Arrival Program at Broadacres If your child is going to be absent from school, please telephone (416) 394-7030 and let us know. The newly implemented Synervoice system will call you when your child is marked absent and notify you when they are late. The office hours are 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. and our answering machine will take your message when the office is closed.  Please sign and return the “Safe Arrival” letter that you receive along with this letter.

SCHOOLYARD SUPERVISION

You should know that supervision does not begin in the schoolyard until 8:17 a.m.  Your child’s teacher will instruct her/him regarding the appropriate door to enter and exit the building throughout the school year.  To ensure a smooth entry into the building, teachers will meet their students in the designated yard and will walk them to their classrooms.

At lunch, we supervise the yard as soon as the students leave the lunchroom.  At 3:00 p.m. dismissal, the teachers will again walk the students to the door.  Although the yard is supervised at 3:00 p.m., there is no formal supervision after 3:15 p.m.  Please assist us by meeting with your child in the designated area.   The foyer in the office area can get congested during the 3:00 p.m. dismissal.  To help eliminate this problem, be sure to remind your child to wait at the assigned dismissal exit.

DISMISSAL

Students, whose work and behaviour have been satisfactory, may be dismissed at 3:00 p.m.  It is understood that many children will remain in school between 3:00 and 3:30 p.m. to complete work, receive additional help and/or for disciplinary reasons.

If on occasion, it is necessary for your child to leave school before 3:00 p.m., please send a brief note to the teacher, or call the office, to ensure the appropriate dismissal time.

SCHOOL DAY
School yard opens



 8:17 a.m.
Entry Bell




8:32 a.m.

Morning Recess



9:55 a.m. to 10:10 a.m.

Lunch 




11:20 a.m. to 12:17 p.m.

Entry Bell  




12:17 p.m.

Afternoon Recess



1:40 p.m. to 1:50 p.m.

Dismissal




 3:00 p.m.
For your children’s safety, we must insist that you do not leave them unattended before school.  After school, they will be released to a parent, guardian, or person with whom arrangements have been made and the school is notified
LUNCH AT SCHOOL

We strongly encourage that students go home for lunch to alleviate the overcrowded lunchroom.  If your child eats lunch at school, but for some reason, you would like him/her to go home for lunch; we must have a note signed by a parent indicating that permission is given by you for the child to go home for lunch. This note must be given to the homeroom teacher at the beginning of the morning.  Please read and respond to the Lunch Supervision Letter that is included with this letter.

MILK PROGRAM

The lunchroom supervisors sell milk each day for 50 cents.  
SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS/VIDEOS

We are proud of our students, our staff, and the programs we offer at the school.  Throughout the year, the school and the Toronto District School Board (TDSB) may take photographs and videos for use.  Please inform us if you have any objections to having your daughter or son photographed or videotaped.

INTERNET USE

Use of the internet is an integral part of research and information technology.  Each class has reviewed the guidelines and they are also included in the students’ planner.  If the rules are broken the student will no longer be given the opportunity to use the Internet at school and may face other consequences.  

SCHOOL PLANNER – KINDERGARTEN TO GRADE5 

Student planners will be sold in homerooms at a cost of $5.00.  Students are expected to use them daily. The agenda is used to help students set goals and manage their time efficiently.  We recommend that you check your child’s agenda each day in order to maintain awareness of programs, activities and events in the school.  The interesting and informative entries will also serve as a springboard for meaningful conversations with your child regarding his/her progress at school.
SCHOOL COUNCIL

 The first School Council meeting of the 2015/16 school year will be held on Tuesday, September 29th, 2006 at 7:00 p.m.   We encourage your involvement in the life of the school, so please plan to attend the meetings.  All meetings are held in the school library.  Babysitting, light refreshment as well as interpreters will be provided.

